
 

 

 
 

 
 

February 12, 2008 
 

EMPLOYMENT ALERT 

COURT LIFTS STAY OF DOMESTIC PARTNERSHIP LAW – LAW NOW IN EFFECT 

On February 1, 2008, the U.S. District Court issued its ruling in the case brought by the 
Alliance Defense Fund challenging the Secretary of State’s ruling that a petition to place 
House Bill 2007, Oregon’s Domestic Partnership Law, on the ballot failed due to an 
insufficient number of signatures. The court lifted the stay it had previously placed on 
implementation of the law pending the February 1, 2008, hearing. 

This means the law is now in effect. The law establishes a domestic partnership system 
that provides legal recognition to same-sex relationships. Individuals who meet the 
requirements of the law may complete and file with a county clerk a Declaration of 
Domestic Partnership. The clerk will issue a Certificate of Registered Domestic 
Partnership. Registered Domestic Partners are entitled to most of the same benefits 
provided to married couples under Oregon law. 

Since the law is now in effect, employers need to implement appropriate changes to 
policies, procedures and employee benefits to comply with the new law and should 
consult with their legal counsel if they have any questions about necessary changes to 
policies and procedures. 
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* * * 
 
Our firm’s Employment Alerts are intended to provide general information regarding recent 
changes and developments in the labor and employment area. These publications do not 
constitute legal advice, and the reader should consult legal counsel to determine how this 
information may apply to any specific situation. 
 

 

 

If you are not receiving our Employment Alerts via email but would prefer such method of 
delivery, or you would like to have your name removed from our mailing list, please contact 

Jenni Ashcroft at: jenni.ashcroft@harrang.com. 
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